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Summary of the Spring Stated Meeting of 
Presbytery 

May 4-5 at Monument Presbyterian Church 
 
Shortly after 1:00 p.m. Friday, May 4, out-going 
Moderator Chuck Jerome passed the gavel and 
stole to our new moderator, Thelma Starner. It 
was the beginning of another fruitful meeting of 

the Presbytery of Western Colorado. Host Pastor, Matt Royston, warmly 
welcomed us and the folks at Monument Presbyterian Church shared 
their gracious hospitality, providing us with an abundance yummy 
snacks and a delicious evening meal. We were reminded again— 

it is good to be part of this Presbytery! 
 
Thelma Starner began her moderator’s responsibilities by 

introducing the new clergy members of our Presbytery: Steve and Nancy 
Howarth (Nancy is the Interim at Eckert), Mike Motsko (Interim, 
Montrose), and Melinda Veatch (At-Large residing in Grand Junction). 
What great additions to the fellowship and ministry of our churches and 
our Presbytery!  

 
The Focus of our gathering was “Gospel Conversations on the 

Western Slope.” On three occasions throughout our time together we 
broke into three groups for conversations about this theme for the life 
and mission of our congregations. The discussions were jump-started by 
three different group moderators presenting stimulating questions to 
three of our pastors whose congregations are involved in the mission 
consultation process with Stan Wood. That process helps congregations 
explore how they can become more “missional” in the communities they 
serve. The three pastors were Brian Caselles (Bayfield), Beau Smith 
(Durango), and Chuck Jerome (Covenant, Grand Junction). The 
conversations in each group were thought-provoking and productive. 
There was something for everyone to “take home.” 

 
One of the highlights of Friday evening’s worship service was 
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our celebration of the awarding of the first two Missional Grants. One grant was awarded to the Durango 
church and one to the Telluride church for a total of about $13,500. Funds for the grants come from the 
$50,000 Presbytery set aside two years ago to assist congregations with new programs that focus on further 
extending the church’s ministry to the community beyond its doors. If you want a copy of the application 
materials you can request one by emailing me at wcoclerk@gmail.com. 

 
To reinforce our emphasis on becoming more missional, the offering from the Friday evenings worship 

service is designated for a local project selected by the Clusters on a rotating basis (Southern, Central, 
Northern). It was the Northern cluster’s turn and they chose to support the Christ Center’s fund to assist college 
students on mission work trips. The offering totaled $374. 

 
The Presbytery also took some important actions that included: 
 

1. approving a new “Ethics Policy for Pastoral Relationships” that provides guidelines for pastors and 
congregations when a pastor leaves a congregation (see page 9 and 10), 

2. approving a revised job description for Cluster Leaders that clarifies their responsibilities and more clearly 
identifies their accountability to the Committee On Ministry for oversight of their work, 

3. making changes to the By-Laws & Standing Rules, the most notable of which were revising the makeup of 
the Committee On Representation (COR) to make it more feasible to staff, and adding new sections to the 
By-Laws and Standing Rules that describe the function of the Al Ruth Award Committee, giving it official 
standing in those documents, and 

4. adopting a true unified budget process where income and expenses are not categorized as either “Mission” 
or “Administrative” (Per Capita). This is a substantive change and it understandably drew the most 
conversation.  

 
In the past congregations received two requests from the Presbytery for funding the Presbytery’s work. 

Per Capita was requested for the support of the administrative costs of doing the work of the church together at 
the Presbytery, Synod and General Assembly levels. The Per Capita amount was “assessed” per member on the 
Active Members Roll for each congregation.  The Presbytery pays this Per Capita to the Synod and General 
Assembly whether or not it receives those funds from congregations. The Mission Pledge was a voluntary 
amount requested of congregations to share in the Mission work of the church at the Presbytery, Synod and 
General Assembly levels.  

Beginning this Fall, for the 2019 budget year, sessions will receive a single funding request called a 
“Covenant Commitment Pledge” that will include the cost of Per Capita and Mission. It is based on the concept 
that all of our congregations are in a covenant relationship as a Presbytery and that we intend to share equally 
the cost of our ministry as a unified part of the body of Christ.   

Very simply, once the budget for 2019 is determined, that amount will be divided by the number of 
members in the Presbytery (combined total of all of our congregations’ members) and that will be the 
Covenant Commitment per member that each congregation will be asked to contribute. It is understood that not 
all of our congregations will be able to contribute that whole amount, just as it has been true that not all 
congregations have been able to pay their Per Capita amount. Additionally, some congregations have not been 
making Mission Pledge contributions. Nevertheless, the per-member Covenant Commitment will be a number 
that reflects the real cost of doing the work of the Presbytery. It is a faithful way of understanding the cost of 
our work together, and will serve as a reality check as we make budgetary decisions each year. 

 On a related matter, Council reported that it concurred with the recommendation of the Trustees 
and Finance Committee to disengage the services of the accounting firm that was doing our bookwork and give 
that responsibility to our Presbytery Administrator, Beth Gilleece. While this adds five hours per week to 
Beth’s work schedule with a commensurate increase in pay, it will save the Presbytery about $8,200 per year. 
That, in turn, will help lower the cost of our Covenant Commitment. Council believes this arrangement will 
better serve our Presbytery. 

        
     Jeff Harmeling, Stated Clerk 
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Ethics Policy for Pastoral Relationships 
(presented to the Presbytery on Sept. 22, 2017) 

 
 
When a pastor leaves a congregation there are often bonds of affection and friendship that continue to be 
cherished and nurtured. However, it is important to recognize that the pastoral relationship has come to an 
end and the congregation needs to make a good transition with the new pastoral leadership. To that end, ad-
herence to the following guidelines will be expected of all pastors and the congregations they had been serv-
ing. 
 

Departing pastors shall not attend local church functions, including worship, for a period of at least twelve 
months from the date of dissolution or until the new Installed Pastor has been in place for at least six 
months, whichever is greater. 

 
Following the dissolution of the pastoral relationship, the former pastor shall not perform any pastoral 

functions for the congregation or its members, including but not limited to preaching and worship lead-
ership, funerals, weddings and baptisms. This applies regardless of whether the function takes place 
on the church premises or at some other location.  

 

Former pastors shall avoid all conversation and communication with church members that would be criti-
cal of the Interim Pastor or newly Installed Pastor. Nor should the former pastor engage in conversa-
tions regarding problems or 

           issues in the life of the former congregation unless that conversation is sought 
           by the Interim or newly Installed Pastor. If approached by members of the             
           congregation, the former pastor should explain that ethics do not permit such a  
           discussion. 

 
 In short, church members should not request a former pastor to perform any pastoral functions. If 
requested, the pastor should decline, citing the requirements of this ethics policy. 
 
After the required time away has elapsed (see “a” above), the former pastor, or the session together with the 
new Installed Pastor, may request of the Committee on Ministry permission for the former pastor to return to 
participation in the life of the congregation. Upon such request, the Committee on Ministry will discuss with 
the session whether this would be in the best interest of the congregation, the new installed pastor, and the 
former pastor.  
 
It is recognized that, potentially, the former pastor could be of valuable service to the life and ministry of the 
former congregation. Should the session and new Installed Pastor believe this to be the case, they may re-
quest of the Committee on Ministry that the former pastor be allowed to return to the congregation prior to the 
minimum required absence. Normally this would not be permitted sooner than three months after the new 
pastor has been installed.  With the session’s permission, and only upon the invitation of the Installed Pastor, 
the former pastor may provide specific pastoral services to the congregation. Such pastoral services should 
be arranged through, and in cooperation with, the Installed Pastor.  
 
(Note: The congregation and its session have the option of formalizing the former pastor’s participation in pas-
toral functions with arrangements such as “Pastor Emeritus” or other designated pastoral functions.) 
 
A copy of this Statement of Ethics shall be distributed to the congregation upon the dissolution of any 
pastoral relationship in a manner that will best ensure that the entire congregation will be informed. 
 
The Committee on Ministry, or the Stated Clerk on its behalf, shall provide incoming pastors with a copy of 
this Statement of Ethics for their signature. This should be done prior to their reception as a member of the 
Presbytery or the beginning of their laboring within the bounds of the Presbytery. 
 
When a pastoral relationship is dissolved, the Committee on Ministry will again provide a copy of this State-
ment to the departing pastor and the session and reiterate their expectation that both parties will adhere to 
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Do You Enjoy Writing? Do You Hate Writing but Have Great Ideas to Share?  Is Your Congregation Reaching out 
in Mission?  How? Want to Get the Word out about amazing happenings at your Church? Beth is waiting to hear 

from you!!! 
 

The Presbytery Blog is in need of contributions.  We need to stay connected and one way to do this is through the 
Presbytery Blog on our website.  Please consider contributing to the blog even if you are not a writer.   Prayers, 

concerns, joys, celebrations all are shared here. It is a wonderful way to share what is going on in our daily lives, 
congregations, and Presbytery.  

 
Also appreciated would be ideas to share on the Presbytery Facebook page.  What would you all be interested in 

learning about?  Beth is always looking for ideas and inspiration.   
 

 Presbytery Office Call 970-240-8455, Cell 970-497-6925, or email beth@wcopresbytery.org. 

and comply fully with its content and purpose. 
 
(Throughout this document the word “member(s)” refers to all those who participate in the life and worship of 
the congregation.) 
 
Pastor’s verification and agreement to comply: 
 
 I hereby verify that I have received a copy of the Ethics Policy for Pastoral  
 Relationships and affirm that I fully understand and will comply with its terms  

and expectations. 
 
 Signature: __________________________________    Date: _____________ 
 
(The Stated Clerk is to file a signed copy of this document in the pastor’s personal file.) 
 
Session’s agreement to comply (to be signed by the clerk of session following the congregational 

meeting at which the dissolution of the pastoral relationship is voted on): 
 
 The session has received and reviewed the Ethics Policy for Pastoral  
 Relationships and commits to distributing it to the congregation as noted in bold 
 above. 
 
 Signature of Session Clerk:  _________________________   Date: __________ 
 
(The Stated Clerk is to file a signed copy of this document in the church’s file.) 
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REMINDER 
 

All Congregational Contributions and all Vouchers need to be submitted to the Presbytery 
office  at 101 N. Uncompahgre Ste 9, Montrose, CO 81401 



Dear Friend in Christ: 
 
Now that spring has finally arrived, we would like to remind you of the opportunities for professional and 
spiritual growth that the Lombard Mennonite Peace Center offers you this summer and beyond.  Knowing that 
you have already taken our Mediation Skills Training Institute, we trust that your ministry has been blessed by 
the application of Bowen family systems to your congregational setting, and that you have been able to deal 
more effectively with interpersonal and group conflict. 
 
To expand on that knowledge by gaining further grounding in family systems thinking, we invite you to 
attend Clergy Clinic in Family Emotional Process.  The dates for Group A are:  October 22-24, 2018; February 
18-20, 2019; and April 29-May 1, 2019.  The dates for Group B are: November 5-7, 2018; February 25-27, 
2019; and May 6-8, 2019.  Those who attend Clergy Clinic often note that it’s the best continuing education 
event they’ve ever attended for enhancing their ability to manage self in a more differentiated manner in the 
midst of congregational anxieties.   
 
Whether or not you are able to attend, please forward this message to friends and colleagues who you think 
may be interested in attending either Clergy Clinic 2018-2019 or Mediation Skills Training Institute 
(MSTI).  The dates for MSTI 2018, to be held in Glen Ellyn, IL, are August 6-10. You can access 
downloadable brochures for these events by clicking on the following links: Clergy Clinic or MSTI.   
 
This message will also serve as an invitation to join Reverend Blackburn on our biennial Pilgrimage to the 
Holy Land next January.  This pilgrimage is an extraordinary opportunity to deepen your faith and become 
further empowered to follow Christ in the way of discipleship, justice, and peacemaking.  Click on these links 
for a colorful and informative booklet, which includes a booking form, or a detailed itinerary. 
 
Thank you for your continued support of our shared commitment to Christ’s sacred ministry of reconciliation! 
 
 
Pamela B. Eiten 
Assistant for Communication 
Lombard Mennonite Peace Center 
630-627-0507 
admin@LMPeaceCenter.org 

Dates the Office will be closed 
 

May 26—June 10 Beth will be at APA and a Church 
conference 

July 4  Independence day  
July 7-15 Beth selling Ice Cream in Gunnison 

August 28-September 5 Beth Selling Ice Cream in Idaho 
 

Even though the office is closed Beth will still have the Lap Top and 
Presbytery cell phone with her and can answer most questions that way.  

Beth@wcopresbytery.org and 970-497-6925 



Presbytery of  Western Colorado 
101 N. Uncompahgre Ave. #9 
Montrose, CO 81401-3763 
 
970-240-8455 
fax 240-1318 
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